
Whole School Cross Country
On Wednesday 7  May, our school participated
in our first House event, the Whole School Cross
Country.  Students from Foundation through to
Year 6 put on their fastest running shoes,
harnessed their school spirit and did their very
best in the marathon event - despite some
drizzle. Well done to the Red Kangaroos, who are
currently sitting on top of the leader board.

th

A special thank you goes to Lumi, Arohi and Izzy
who helped set up and run the event. Thanks to
Jane B for organising the event and to Damon
for providing all students with oranges.

Term 2 2025
16  May - 5/6 Interschool Sport at APPSth

20th May - Open night @ 5.30-6.30pm
20th May - District Cross Country
21  May - School Photosst

23  May - Assembly at 3pmrd

24  May - Open Morning @ 10-11.30amth

26  May - School Council at 6pmth

2  June - School Nurse visit for Foundationnd

4  June - Apple Fundraiser delivery dateth

6th Jun - STUDENT FREE DAY
9th Jun - King’s Birthday (STUDENT FREE)
13  June - 5/6 Interschool Sport at APPSth

16  June - 5/6 DASH Bluelight Showcaseth

20  June - 5/6 Interschool Sport awayth

20  June - Assembly at 3pmth

20  June - Winter solstice Celebrationth

26  June - Minikids at 9.30amth

30  June - School Council at 6pmth

4th July - End of Term 2
               - Assembly at 2pm
               - Early dismissal at 2.30pm
Term 3 2025
21st July - STUDENT FREE DAY
27th Aug - Book Week begins
29th Aug - Book Parade and Special
                   Person’s Morning
30  Aug - Bunnings BBQ Fundraiserth

2  Aug - Snip & Sip Grown Ups Artnd

9th Sep - District Athletics
19th Sep - End of Term 3
Term 4 2025
12th-14th Nov - 5/6 Camp
27th-28  Nov - 3/4Campth

1  Dec - STUDENT FREE DAYs t

9th Dec - Statewide Transition Day
19th Dec - End of Term 4     
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Farwell Lynne!
We are sad to say that Lynne will be
leaving the 1/2 classroom to focus on
her growing extended family.  However,
we are happy to say that we will still see
her around as she will be coming in as a
replacement Education Support staff
when needed. Thank you Lynne!!

We need YOU!
Parent/grandparent Reading
Program
Thank you to the two parents /
grandparents who have offered to
join our Reading program. We are
still looking for three more
parents/grandparents.  If you are
able to volunteer an hour or two
once a week to listen to children
read, we would love to have you on
board!  It is a great way to support
our students with their learning.  If
you are interested, please email:
Jane.Capon@education.vic.gov.au
Our staff, students and their families
really appreciate you!

Mother’s and Special Person’s Day
Stall
Once again, our amazing community
has provided our students with the
opportunity to purchase something
special for some important people in
their lives.  Thanks to all involved, and to
Mums Lisa and Stephanie for organising
the event. 



Red Kangaroos, Blue Echidnas
and Yellow Platypuses!!!
Please see the tally board below:

Second Hand Uniform Shop

The APPS Uniform Shop will next be open
early June/early July - before the term
ends. 
A reminder that pricing is $5.00 for
branded uniform items and $2.00 for
unbranded items.
We are still working on an online shop, with
the hope that it will be up and running
before the end of Term 2.

Election Day Cake Stall
Thank you to all APPS families who
made a contribution to our cake stall.  
According to the first hand reviews, the
produce was delicious!  We very much
appreciate the work that Natalia and Jo
put into the event, and a big thank you
to those who helped out on the day.  
The stall raised just under $1000.00,
which was a great result!



Maroondah Positive Education
Network (MPEN)
Ainslie Parklands Primary School has
been working in collaboration with the
Maroondah Council Positive Education
Network for some years now, and when
MPEN approached us to help them with
a video, we were happy to talk about
this wonderful support on camera. 

We have benefited from working with
MPEN and have appreciated their
support and expertise, which includes
specialist teachers delivering wellbeing
units to our students, and MPEN experts
upskilling our teachers in delivering a
strong Wellbeing curriculum, and, in
particular, support with the Friendology
program. 

On Wednesday, students participated in
a Wellbeing lesson with Wendy, which
was filmed, and some of our students
talked about what Wellbeing meant to
them.  Andrea Jackson wrote:  We were
so impressed by the way the children
were able to articulate their wellbeing
knowledge
We will let you know when the video is
complete. 

Reading superstars!
Congratulations to students who are
regularly completing their reading
homework.  More students across the
school are being recognised for their
consistent effort - well done!

Thank you Arlo!
Arlo was kind enough to perform “A
Million Dreams” for us at assembly last
week.  A Grade 1 boy was heard to say
“Arlo has a great voice - it was actually
very beautiful”.  We agree with him!









From F1A & 12A
Our Foundation to Year 2 students participate in weekly rotations that cover
both STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering, and Maths) and Kitchen Garden.
This term in STEM, students have been exploring the fascinating world of living
animals, focusing on their life cycles and what they need to survive. To bring
this learning to life, we’ve had the pleasure of observing our rabbit, Smudge,
and her four kittens.
We’ve watched these tiny, pink 'jelly beans' grow into fluffy, curious bunnies,
gaining fur and taking their first hops out of the nest. Students have also had
the chance to see Smudge’s nurturing side as she cares for her kittens,
providing a real-life example of animal parenting.
In Kitchen Garden students are observing the gradual changes in the garden
that come as the weather cools. We always see creatures at work in the
garden but students note that flying insects are less often seen at this time of
year. 

We also have to change our planting to winter plants that prefer winter
conditions. During winter, crisp greens abound. We have planted peas,
rainbow chard, globe artichokes and garlic. We discuss the time it takes for
these different crops to be ready for harvest. They found it hard to believe that
we’d be harvesting garlic near Christmas! 



From 3/4A
3/4A students have been very busy during the past fortnight. In our daily
PhOrMeS sessions we have consolidated our focus on the ee/ea spelling code
and have moved into igh/ough. Each day we spend 15 minutes completing the
Daily Review where we revisit what was covered in previous lessons. This
ensures students store spelling rules and patterns into their long term memory,
and can retrieve them with automaticity. Technically called ‘retrieval practice’,
this strategy is directly related to the Science of Learning and Science of
Reading.

In combination with our writing and reading sessions, we have been learning
about Australian History and watching the ABC series ‘My Place’ to learn about
the experiences of children through different times in history. Students have
been working through persuasive texts and learning how facts and opinions
can be used to sway readers to a specific point of view. We are now moving
into Information Reports and this will continue for the remainder of the term.

In Mathematics we have been working on addition and subtraction problems
by using open number lines. Students have also been working on solving
various number problems using a wide variety of strategies. First, we present a
specific problem they have to solve, then work with students to articulate what
it is they are trying to work out and the best ways to do this.

‘



From 4/5A
This week in Maths, the Year 4/5 students focused on addition and subtraction.
They deepened their understanding through a variety of engaging games and
by practicing their strategies using number lines.

‘



From 6A

 Lord Somers Camp
Over the last fortnight, several of our 5/6 Students went on
Lord Somers Camp. Here are some of their reflections...

Siena:
At Somers School Camp we had lots of fun activities including
high ropes. At high ropes we had tight ropes and nets you had
to climb. It was pretty high up and scary, but it was really fun.
Only one person on each obstacle, so we had to wait. My
teacher got stuck up on one of the obstacles, which was funny. I
got stuck on a few obstacles, but I was fine.

Aidan:
The challenge swing was so fun! (And scary at the same time) after you got
harnessed up you got given a number and that was the order of who was going to go
first, I got number 15. After the first 14 people went, it was my go. I got clipped onto the
rope and all the other people pulled me up once I got to the top, I pulled the cored
that let me swing. For the first ¾ of the way down it felt like nothing was going to stop
me from hitting the ground! Then I swung the other way again and again until it
stopped. (the giant swing is 17 meters high.

Keziah:
On Somers camp we did a bush dance. We danced in groups to country music. We learnt
dances. On one of the nights we did acting performances that we learnt beforehand. I did
one called ‘the ugliest person in the world’. There was a ringmaster and there was
someone sitting on a chair with a blanket over them. We got people from our group to
come out and ‘say surely they can’t be uglier than ____’, when the blanket was removed,
they were green. 
And all the teachers were nice and supportive. 
















